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DLS Brothers Superior 
General visits DLSU-D 
and DLSHSI

DLSU-D student wins in SoKor

Br. Robert “Bob” Schieler FSC, 
Superior General of the Brothers 
of the Christian Schools, visited 
DLSU-Dasmariñas and De La Salle 
Health Sciences Institute as part of his 
Pastoral Visit to LEAD (Lasallian East 
Asia District), July 18, 2016. 

Hannah Joy Alcomendas, a DLSU-D 
Development Studies major, was 
recognized for presenting a report 
detailing the current water-related 
problems in the Philippines in the four-
day event of the 5th Asia Pacific Youth 
Parliament for Water held at DGIST 
(Daegu Gyeongbuk Institute of Science 
& Technology), Republic of Korea, July 
4-7, 2016.

Alcomendas received the President of 
K-Water award, named after Korea 

From left: Br. Felipe Belleza FSC (Residencia De La Salle Brothers Community Director), Br. Jonjon (Mascot of DLSHSI), Br. Robert “Bob” Schieler FSC (Superior General 
of the De La Salle Brothers of the Christian Schools), Br. Ricardo Angel “Ricky” Laguda FSC (General Councillor, De La Salle Brothers Pacific-Asia Regional Conference 
(PARC), Br. Edmundo “Dodo” Fernandez FSC (Brother Visitor, De La Salle Brothers Lasallian East Asia District (LEAD), Dr. Romeo Ariniego (Cardiologist, DLSUMC), and 
Br. Gus L. Boquer FSC (President, DLSU-D & DLSHSI).

Water Resources Corporation CEO 
Choi Gye-woon. She was with two other 
Philippine delegates who were also given 
awards in the event. 

The APYPW is an annual gathering 
of delegates from different countries 
in the Asia Pacific Region intended 
to encourage young leaders to ponder 
and seek pragmatic solutions for water-
related challenges and issues within their 
respective countries. 

Alcomendas and Mr. Kyung Jin Min, Executive 
Director of the K-Water
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DLSU-D hosted the annual 
convention of the Mathematical 
Society of the Philippines 
CALABARZON at Severino De Las 
Alas Hall, July 21-22, 2016.

This year’s convention is themed 
“MSPC: In the Midst of Building 
Research Collaborations in 
Calabarzon,”which seeks to encourage 
mathematics educators and researchers 

In celebration of the 39th Institutional 
Foundation of the University, a Holy 
Mass was held at the University Chapel 
and attended by representatives of the 
academic community, July 20, 2016.

DLSU-D hosts 
MSPC annual 
convention

DLSU-D celebrates its 39th Foundation Day

from the secondary and tertiary 
levels to work and learn through 
collaborative effort towards the latest 
advancement in the field.

The Mathematical Society of the 
Philippines is a nationwide network 
of individuals dedicated in promoting 
mathematical research and education 


